MILLBURY CONSERVATION COMMISSION

A Better World Through Conservation

Meeting Minutes

Date: September 16, 2020 | Time: 7:00 P.M. | via Zoom Meeting

Present: Ronald Stead, Anthony Cameron, Sarah Hoecker, Paul DiCicco
Absent;:

7:00 P.M. Chairman Stead opened the meeting at 7:00 PM [times of public hearings are
advertised times]

There were no minutes or mail to review.

Certificate of Compliance for 57 Davis Road - DEP File #224-0801

Mr. Stead noted that he recently conducted a site inspection for a septic system
that was put in years ago and everything looks good. Mr. Stead recommended
the Commission grant the Certificate of Compliance. Mr. DiCicco made a
motion to that effect, seconded by Mr. Cameron. All in favor, motion
approved.

IDIAM, LCC

Notice of Intent

139-141 Worcester-Providence Turnpike — Proposed Drainage Upgrade Plan
Glenn Krevosky from EBT Environmental Consulting spoke on behalf of the
project. Mr/ Krevosky noted this NOI has to do with an Enforcement Action
taken by the Commission against Direnzo Towing (aka IDIAM, LLC) for
adding addition pavement to the site. Existing Grades had originally completed
the work and had made the detention pond undersized. The removal of a
beaver dam was conducted earlier this year with an emergency permit to lower
the water table. Mr. Stead inquired how much larger the new detention pond
will be, which Mr. Kervosky replied it would be about 50% larger. He also
noted the project will be 10’ at its closest to the wetland flags and that they will
be using wattles and entrenched silt beds for erosion control. It was noted that
there was no DEP number for this project yet. Mr. Stead suggested the
applicant install wetland signs on Direnzo property nearest to flags 2, 8, 11,
and 13. Mr. Krevosky clarified that the pitch goes toward the detention basin,
away from the road. Mr. Stead suggested that, without a DEP file number, this
project will need to be continued to the next meeting on October 7. Mr.
Cameron made a motion to that effect, seconded by Ms. Hoecker. All in favor,
motion approved.



Other Business:

Mr. Mccormack introduced Jackie Schold as the new clerk in the Planning &
Development Department. She explained that she is onboarding with the
Department, focusing mostly on Building but will be working more with the
Commission over as time goes on.

Mr. McCormack noted that the Commission has an interested person in the
open Conservation Commission position. He will work with the applicant to
complete the process and get him onboard.

Mr. Stead noted that the Commission will be meeting on Zoom for the next
meeting although in-person meetings are now possible. Mr. McCormack said
he would look into the logistics of in-person meetings and regroup at next
meeting about how the Commission wanted to proceed.

Mr. McCormack said he could take the Commission member’s leftover
meeting materials from past meetings that are no longer needed.

Ms. Hoecker noted that the next meeting, October 7, would be her last meeting
as a Commission member.

Mr. Cameron made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:29 p.m., seconded by
Ms. Hoecker. All in favor, motion approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Conor McCormack
Assistant Planner

Ronald Stead, Chair
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